## TYNRON COMMUNITY COUNCIL. Minutes of Meeting on 24<sup>th</sup> September 2012

Meeting was held in Gladstone Hall, Penpont.

Present, Colin, Alec, Brian, Rona and Madge.

**Apologies**; George, Sue, Elaine and Andrew Wood.

Approval of Minutes of previous meeting: proposed by Brian and seconded by Alec, after amendment re wording on improvements to glen road. New passing places are to be created, and the alignment to bridge at Appin will be carried out.

**Police Report**. A theft of a camera had been reported in Tynron. Reported crime in Nithsdale area down 70% and detection rate 60%. Looking to recruit special constables in area.

**Brooke Short** gave a report and talk about being energy efficient and the free insulation that is available. Some questions were asked and answered.

Colin has been in touch with Stuart Caven and improvements on glen road are hopefully starting in November. Completion date is 17<sup>th</sup> February2013 and work must all be finished by this date.

Colin asked Stuart about the tender and was told that it is being carefully monitored. We will ask council to come to November meeting on 26<sup>th</sup> to inform us of progress.

Windfarms: no further news. Colin will enquire if a wind farm officer has been appointed.

**Election.** Everyone on committee is willing to continue in office. Meeting to be arranged with John Cowdery re re-election of office bearers

Sue would like ideas for newsletter as soon as possible.

Hall work started on 4<sup>th</sup> September and hopefully the majority of the internal work will be finished in 6 weeks (end of October). Looking for volunteers after this date to paint hall etc. No Halloween party, but will consider a Christmas party.

Rona gave a short summary of the Thornhill wee hospital, which included positive feedback.

**Treasure Report** £1800.00 received from wind farm.

Meeting closed 8.30.p.m. Madge will pay £10.00 for hire of hall. Next meeting 26<sup>th</sup> November 2012.